Huntsville Happenings

www.huntsvilletown.com P.O. Box 267 801-745-3420 October 2024 Town Council Meetings 1st and 3rd Thursdays each month at 6:45 PM Planning Commission Meetings 4th Thursday each month at 6:30 PM The Public is always welcome!

Open Burn Period is Open

The Weber Fire District has announced that Open Burning is permitted through October 30. You must first obtain a Burn Permit online at www.weberfiredistrict.com/burning-info and have a copy of it (hardcopy or digital) with you at the time of burning. You must also check the Airshed Clearing Index (on the above website) at the time of burning, have a responsible adult always attend the burn, burn in small piles, have water readily available, extinguish the burn before dark, and a few other requirements that are listed on the above website.

Green Waste Facility

The Green Waste Facility will remain open throughout October and possibly until November 2 as long as the weather is good. It is open Saturdays from 10 AM to 1 PM. No branches larger than 4 inches in diameter are allowed.

2024 November General Election-Key Dates and Locations

Important Deadlines:

- -Voter Registration Deadline is October 25 by 5 PM
- -By-Mail Ballot Postmark deadline is November 4
- -Ballots are mailed out on October 15

Early In-Person Voting is at the Weber Center Basement, 2380 Washington Blvd., Ogden, starting October 29 through November 1 from noon to 6 PM. Election Day Tuesday November 5 in-person voting from 7 AM to 8 PM at the Ogden Valley Branch Library and at the Weber County Fairgrounds Exhibit Hall, 1000 N 1200 W, Ogden.

Lead Survey—Part 2

We have received many responses to the lead survey we sent out over the past few months. But with the deadline approaching we need to step up our efforts to get as many responses as possible. If you haven't yet filed out the survey you are likely to get a call from the Town. Please call back if you miss this call to help us with the process. Thank you in advance!

MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Despite unseasonably warm temperatures at press time, fall is upon us. Regen and I recently took our once-each-decade, scenic, leaf peeping day trip. First, a stop in Perry for some fresh picked and melt in your mouth fruit, followed by a scenic drive through Logan Canyon, a burger and token raspberry shake in Garden City, followed by a loop through Randolph and Woodruff, then back over our own Monte Cristo. Leaves were at their peak, and Logan Canyon is always beautiful, but Ogden Canyon won out for the most amazing part of the drive. While road construction is frustrating, I hope you have been able to sneak a peek of nature's beauty during your drives through the canyon. We live in an incredible place.

Huntsville Marathon

Following a three-year break the Huntsville Marathon was revived this year - the 11th running since its inception. Thanks to Huntsville Native, Lindsey Ketchum, daughter of lifelong Huntsville resident Scott Roberts, and her hundreds of volunteers for orchestrating another successful, world class event. Over the years, the marathon has given back to Huntsville and other Ogden Valley Non Profits in a big

way - over \$500,000. Our course is also fast. In 2021 Jason Lynch, of Kaysville, beat the Utah State record by nearly two minutes, with a time of 2:13:05 - a record that will likely stand for a very long time.

That's all for now. Thanks for being great neighbors and friends.

Richard L Sorensen Mayor, Huntsville Town